
Cardenden Community Council
Notes of Meeting held in Corrie Centre on Thursday 21 June 2018

Present: Brodie Wallace (vice chair), D. Taylor (secretary), A. Brown, J. Parish, S. Taylor, D. Bogie.
W. Duncan, M. Jeffrey.
In Attendance: Two police officers and two members of the public.
Three representatives from Westfield.
Apologies: D. Roy, A. Roy,  Cllr. Erskine, Cllr. Liewald.

The minutes of the May meeting were accepted and agreed.

Matters Arising.  None.

Police Matters. There has been 178 calls to the police since the last meeting, with 39 crimes of various 
categories and 28 detected. Links with social services and housing have been established. Youth disorder in 
other areas have been dealt with and youth involvement formed with Lochgelly cycle track. Police will be 
attending various events in the area.

Local Authority Matters. Reports from local councillors were given, which included parking in Station
Road and St.  Ninian’s  school.  The  compostable  carrier  bags  trial  has  been  launched.  Walkabouts  with
council officials have been held in various areas of the village. A section of the playpark at Woodend is
unusable and requires attention before the school holidays.

Westfield  Site.  Three  representatives  attended  to  give  an  update  on  the  Westfield  site.  Permission  in
principle has been given to develop the site, but detailed plans are now to be submitted.
It is the intension to construct an incinerator to burn waste, which could see up to 500 lorries a day using the
Loch Leven road. It is still unclear if Fife Council will use this facility and there is no plans to transport the
waste by rail. It is the intension to set up a liaison group.

Community Matters. A new community action plan has been launched.
The Beautiful Fife judging will take place on 18 July.

Planning  Applications.  Noted.  An  exhibition  was  held  giving  details  of  a  proposed  council  house
development  on  Cardenden  Road.  Another  exhibition  was  held  giving  details  of  a  private  housing
development on Cardenden Road. A flood risk assessment has been requested for the housing development
at Woodend.

AOB.  New head teachers are to be appointed at Denend School and Lochgelly High School.
Post meeting note: Community Council elections will be held in October.

Next Meeting: This will be held on 16 August 2018 at 7-00 pm in the Corrie Centre. 
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